

To the Chairman of the CSC and members of the CSC

Mr I. Brumme B 4024 Munich European Patent Office 80298 Munich Germany

Office address: Bob-van-Benthem-Platz 1 80469 Munich Germany

www.epo.org

The President

Tel. +49 (0)89 2399 - 1000 Fax +49 (0)89 2399 - 2892 president@epo.org

Date: 14. 02. 14

Electronic referendum organised by the CSC via BigPulse

Dear Mr Brumme,

I am writing to you in your capacity as Vice-Chairman of the Central Staff Committee with reference to a very serious incident which took place with regard to an electronic "referendum" organised by the CSC via an external company (BigPulse). On 12.02.2014 a mass e-mail was sent to all staff of the Office from the e-mail account be-41075@bigpulse.com inviting them to participate to an online "referendum on social democracry" (Annex).

We will analyse in due course whether this initiative complies, inter alia, with the applicable Guidelines for the protection of personal data in the EPO (especially Article 13), the relevant Communiqué No. 10 concerning the use of electronic communication and with the note to all staff dated 31.05.2013 limiting the number of recipients of electronic mails.

For the time being, the messages received so far by BigPulse are rather confusing and there is an urgent need to clarify the situation.

BigPulse is of the view that in the case at stake EPO is not directly their client and asks the Management of the Office to give them permission to forward a CIO's email to the CSC for comment. Given the nature of the CSC, which has no legal personality, the Office shall certainly not give permission to any third-party to act as an intermediary in a strictly internal matter raising very serious issues.

Since it appears from BigPulse's communication that the CSC is the client, you are hereby requested :

I have to inform you that this situation is likely to lead to disciplinary proceedings for very serious misconduct and, as the case may arise, national proceedings.

You are requested at least at this stage to co-operate in full with the Office's services by aborting <u>immediately</u> this electronic survey and by providing all necessary information as above <u>the latest by 19.02.2014</u>.

In the meantime, the Office will take all necessary steps to mitigate the damage.

Yours sincerely,

Benoît Battistelli

Central Staff Committee <be-41075@bigpulse.com>

Sent: 12 February 2014 07:01

To:

Subject: REFERENDUM amongst all EPO Staff on Mr Battistelli's "SOCIAL DEMOCRACY"

Dear

The Central Staff Committee needs to hear your opinion about the "social democracy" proposal of the President, and for this purpose has organised this REFERENDUM. It is important that everyone expresses his/her opinion.

This is <u>your</u> personal invitation to vote. All necessary precautions have been taken to ensure full confidentiality. **Please take a moment to answer the single question of the referendum**. The issues in a nutshell and the detailled proposal can be found further below.

Voting: To access the Poll and vote <u>CLICK HERE</u>.

Voting is open until Tuesday, February 18th at 16:00.

Considering the long period of time offered to take part in the referendum, you can **neither vote by proxy nor from a private email address**. If the above link does not work, copy and paste this link to your browser: https://www.bigpulse.com/rr?AhkDAPFOUvfDfrmt2GwShO6z4v3Z1Mb1Vv9eqA

Help: In case of any problems, send us an email

- The President intends to change the Codex to reorganise the Local and Central Staff Committees, and the role of staff representative and their nominees to statutory bodies. Aside from the disciplinary boards and promotion/selection boards, all other functions have to be carried out by elected staff representative, who can no longer delegate experts in a specific field. The mandate and prerogative of staff representatives is also to be changed.
- He also intends to abolish Art. 35(6)(b), and lay down that the President (no longer staff) decides how staff representatives are to be elected. For this purpose, he intends to introduce a new circular.
- Through another circular, he also intends to change the rules concerning the facilities afforded to the Staff Representation. One of the important points is that all union activities are forbidden on Staff Representation premises thus, also union consultation and coordination.

All planned changes of the Codex and both draft circulars can be found under this **link**.



To the Chairman of the CSC and members of the CSC

Mr J. Areso y Salinas Room M 00.63 The Hague European Patent Office 80298 Munich Germany

Office address: Bob-van-Benthem-Platz 1 80469 Munich Germany

www.epo.org

The President

Tel. +49 (0)89 2399 - 1000 Fax +49 (0)89 2399 - 2892 president@epo.org

Date: 14. 02. 14

Electronic referendum organised by the CSC via BigPulse

Dear Mr Areso,

I am writing to you in your capacity as Vice-Chairman of the Central Staff Committee with reference to a very serious incident which took place with regard to an electronic "referendum" organised by the CSC via an external company (BigPulse). On 12.02.2014 a mass e-mail was sent to all staff of the Office from the e-mail account be-41075@bigpulse.com inviting them to participate to an online "referendum on social democracry" (Annex).

We will analyse in due course whether this initiative complies, inter alia, with the applicable Guidelines for the protection of personal data in the EPO (especially Article 13), the relevant Communiqué No. 10 concerning the use of electronic communication and with the note to all staff dated 31.05.2013 limiting the number of recipients of electronic mails.

For the time being, the messages received so far by BigPulse are rather confusing and there is an urgent need to clarify the situation.

BigPulse is of the view that in the case at stake EPO is not directly their client and asks the Management of the Office to give them permission to forward a CIO's email to the CSC for comment. Given the nature of the CSC, which has no legal personality, the Office shall certainly not give permission to any third-party to act as an intermediary in a strictly internal matter raising very serious issues.

Since it appears from BigPulse's communication that the CSC is the client, you are hereby requested :

I have to inform you that this situation is likely to lead to disciplinary proceedings for very serious misconduct and, as the case may arise, national proceedings.

You are requested at least at this stage to co-operate in full with the Office's services by aborting <u>immediately</u> this electronic survey and by providing all necessary information as above <u>the latest by 19.02.2014</u>.

In the meantime, the Office will take all necessary steps to mitigate the damage.

Yours sincerely,

Benoît Battistelli

Central Staff Committee <be-41075@bigpulse.com>

Sent: 12 February 2014 07:01

To:

Subject: REFERENDUM amongst all EPO Staff on Mr Battistelli's "SOCIAL DEMOCRACY"

Dear

The Central Staff Committee needs to hear your opinion about the "social democracy" proposal of the President, and for this purpose has organised this REFERENDUM. It is important that everyone expresses his/her opinion.

This is <u>your</u> personal invitation to vote. All necessary precautions have been taken to ensure full confidentiality. **Please take a moment to answer the single question of the referendum**. The issues in a nutshell and the detailled proposal can be found further below.

Voting: To access the Poll and vote <u>CLICK HERE</u>.

Voting is open until Tuesday, February 18th at 16:00.

Considering the long period of time offered to take part in the referendum, you can **neither vote by proxy nor from a private email address**. If the above link does not work, copy and paste this link to your browser: https://www.bigpulse.com/rr?AhkDAPFOUvfDfrmt2GwShO6z4v3Z1Mb1Vv9eqA

Help: In case of any problems, send us an email

- The President intends to change the Codex to reorganise the Local and Central Staff Committees, and the role of staff representative and their nominees to statutory bodies. Aside from the disciplinary boards and promotion/selection boards, all other functions have to be carried out by elected staff representative, who can no longer delegate experts in a specific field. The mandate and prerogative of staff representatives is also to be changed.
- He also intends to abolish Art. 35(6)(b), and lay down that the President (no longer staff) decides how staff representatives are to be elected. For this purpose, he intends to introduce a new circular.
- Through another circular, he also intends to change the rules concerning the facilities afforded to the Staff Representation. One of the important points is that all union activities are forbidden on Staff Representation premises thus, also union consultation and coordination.

All planned changes of the Codex and both draft circulars can be found under this **link**.



To the Chairman of the CSC and members of the CSC

Mr J. Michels R. 316 Vienna European Patent Office 80298 Munich Germany

Office address: Bob-van-Benthem-Platz 1 80469 Munich Germany

www.epo.org

The President

Tel. +49 (0)89 2399 - 1000 Fax +49 (0)89 2399 - 2892 president@epo.org

Date: 1 4. 02. 14

Electronic referendum organised by the CSC via BigPulse

Dear Mr Michels,

I am writing to you in your capacity as Chairman of the Central Staff Committee with reference to a very serious incident which took place with regard to an electronic "referendum" organised by the CSC via an external company (BigPulse). On 12.02.2014 a mass e-mail was sent to all staff of the Office from the e-mail account be-41075@bigpulse.com inviting them to participate to an online "referendum on social democracry" (Annex).

We will analyse in due course whether this initiative complies, inter alia, with the applicable Guidelines for the protection of personal data in the EPO (especially Article 13), the relevant Communiqué No. 10 concerning the use of electronic communication and with the note to all staff dated 31.05.2013 limiting the number of recipients of electronic mails.

For the time being, the messages received so far by BigPulse are rather confusing and there is an urgent need to clarify the situation.

BigPulse is of the view that in the case at stake EPO is not directly their client and asks the Management of the Office to give them permission to forward a CIO's email to the CSC for comment. Given the nature of the CSC, which has no legal personality, the Office shall certainly not give permission to any third-party to act as an intermediary in a strictly internal matter raising very serious issues.

Since it appears from BigPulse's communication that the CSC is the client, you are hereby requested :

I have to inform you that this situation is likely to lead to disciplinary proceedings for very serious misconduct and, as the case may arise, national proceedings.

You are requested at least at this stage to co-operate in full with the Office's services by aborting <u>immediately</u> this electronic survey and by providing all necessary information as above <u>the latest by 19.02.2014.</u>

In the meantime, the Office will take all necessary steps to mitigate the damage.

Yours sincerely,

Benoît Battistelli

Central Staff Committee <be-41075@bigpulse.com>

Sent: 12 February 2014 07:01

To:

Subject: REFERENDUM amongst all EPO Staff on Mr Battistelli's "SOCIAL DEMOCRACY"

Dear

The Central Staff Committee needs to hear your opinion about the "social democracy" proposal of the President, and for this purpose has organised this REFERENDUM. It is important that everyone expresses his/her opinion.

This is <u>your</u> personal invitation to vote. All necessary precautions have been taken to ensure full confidentiality. **Please take a moment to answer the single question of the referendum**. The issues in a nutshell and the detailled proposal can be found further below.

Voting: To access the Poll and vote <u>CLICK HERE</u>.

Voting is open until Tuesday, February 18th at 16:00.

Considering the long period of time offered to take part in the referendum, you can **neither vote by proxy nor from a private email address**. If the above link does not work, copy and paste this link to your browser: https://www.bigpulse.com/rr?AhkDAPFOUvfDfrmt2GwShO6z4v3Z1Mb1Vv9eqA

Help: In case of any problems, send us an email

- The President intends to change the Codex to reorganise the Local and Central Staff Committees, and the role of staff representative and their nominees to statutory bodies. Aside from the disciplinary boards and promotion/selection boards, all other functions have to be carried out by elected staff representative, who can no longer delegate experts in a specific field. The mandate and prerogative of staff representatives is also to be changed.
- He also intends to abolish Art. 35(6)(b), and lay down that the President (no longer staff) decides how staff representatives are to be elected. For this purpose, he intends to introduce a new circular.
- Through another circular, he also intends to change the rules concerning the facilities afforded to the Staff Representation. One of the important points is that all union activities are forbidden on Staff Representation premises thus, also union consultation and coordination.

All planned changes of the Codex and both draft circulars can be found under this **link**.



To the Chairman of the CSC and members of the CSC

Mr Ms. Rolle Room A1036 Munich European Patent Office 80298 Munich Germany

Office address: Bob-van-Benthem-Platz 1 80469 Munich Germany

www.epo.org

The President

Tel. +49 (0)89 2399 - 1000 Fax +49 (0)89 2399 - 2892 president@epo.org

Date: 1 4. 02 14

Electronic referendum organised by the CSC via BigPulse

Dear Ms Rolle,

I am writing to you in your capacity as secretary of the Central Staff Committee with reference to a very serious incident which took place with regard to an electronic "referendum" organised by the CSC via an external company (BigPulse). On 12.02.2014 a mass e-mail was sent to all staff of the Office from the e-mail account be-41075@bigpulse.com inviting them to participate to an online "referendum on social democracry" (Annex).

We will analyse in due course whether this initiative complies, inter alia, with the applicable Guidelines for the protection of personal data in the EPO (especially Article 13), the relevant Communiqué No. 10 concerning the use of electronic communication and with the note to all staff dated 31.05.2013 limiting the number of recipients of electronic mails.

For the time being, the messages received so far by BigPulse are rather confusing and there is an urgent need to clarify the situation.

BigPulse is of the view that in the case at stake EPO is not directly their client and asks the Management of the Office to give them permission to forward a CIO's email to the CSC for comment. Given the nature of the CSC, which has no legal personality, the Office shall certainly not give permission to any third-party to act as an intermediary in a strictly internal matter raising very serious issues.

Since it appears from BigPulse's communication that the CSC is the client, you are hereby requested:

I have to inform you that this situation is likely to lead to disciplinary proceedings for very serious misconduct and, as the case may arise, national proceedings.

You are requested at least at this stage to co-operate in full with the Office's services by aborting <u>immediately</u> this electronic survey and by providing all necessary information as above <u>the latest by 19.02.2014.</u>

In the meantime, the Office will take all necessary steps to mitigate the damage.

Yours sincerely,

Benoît Battetelli

From:

Central Staff Committee <be-41075@bigpulse.com>

Sent:

12 February 2014 07:01

To:

Subject:

REFERENDUM amongst all EPO Staff on Mr Battistelli's "SOCIAL DEMOCRACY"

Dear

The Central Staff Committee needs to hear your opinion about the "social democracy" proposal of the President, and for this purpose has organised this REFERENDUM. It is important that everyone expresses his/her opinion.

This is <u>your</u> personal invitation to vote. All necessary precautions have been taken to ensure full confidentiality. **Please take a moment to answer the single question of the referendum**. The issues in a nutshell and the detailled proposal can be found further below.

Voting: To access the Poll and vote <u>CLICK HERE</u>.

Voting is open until Tuesday, February 18th at 16:00.

Considering the long period of time offered to take part in the referendum, you can **neither vote by proxy nor from a private email address**. If the above link does not work, copy and paste this link to your browser: https://www.bigpulse.com/rr?AhkDAPFOUyfDfrmt2GwShO6z4v3Z1Mb1Vy9egA

Help: In case of any problems, send us an email

- The President intends to change the Codex to reorganise the Local and Central Staff Committees, and the role of staff representative and their nominees to statutory bodies. Aside from the disciplinary boards and promotion/selection boards, all other functions have to be carried out by elected staff representative, who can no longer delegate experts in a specific field. The mandate and prerogative of staff representatives is also to be changed.
- He also intends to abolish Art. 35(6)(b), and lay down that the President (no longer staff) decides how staff representatives are to be elected. For this purpose, he intends to introduce a new circular.
- Through another circular, he also intends to change the rules concerning the facilities afforded to the Staff Representation. One of the important points is that all union activities are forbidden on Staff Representation premises thus, also union consultation and coordination.

All planned changes of the Codex and both draft circulars can be found under this **link**.



To the Chairman of the CSC and members of the CSC

Mr M. Sampels Room 3025 Berlin European Patent Office 80298 Munich Germany

Office address: Bob-van-Benthem-Platz 1 80469 Munich Germany

www.epo.org

The President

Tel. +49 (0)89 2399 - 1000 Fax +49 (0)89 2399 - 2892 president@epo.org

Date: 1 4. 02. 14

Electronic referendum organised by the CSC via BigPulse

Dear Mr Sampels,

I am writing to you in your capacity as Vice-Chairman of the Central Staff Committee with reference to a very serious incident which took place with regard to an electronic "referendum" organised by the CSC via an external company (BigPulse). On 12.02.2014 a mass e-mail was sent to all staff of the Office from the e-mail account be-41075@bigpulse.com inviting them to participate to an online "referendum on social democracry" (Annex).

We will analyse in due course whether this initiative complies, inter alia, with the applicable Guidelines for the protection of personal data in the EPO (especially Article 13), the relevant Communiqué No. 10 concerning the use of electronic communication and with the note to all staff dated 31.05.2013 limiting the number of recipients of electronic mails.

For the time being, the messages received so far by BigPulse are rather confusing and there is an urgent need to clarify the situation.

BigPulse is of the view that in the case at stake EPO is not directly their client and asks the Management of the Office to give them permission to forward a CIO's email to the CSC for comment. Given the nature of the CSC, which has no legal personality, the Office shall certainly not give permission to any third-party to act as an intermediary in a strictly internal matter raising very serious issues.

Since it appears from BigPulse's communication that the CSC is the client, you are hereby requested :

I have to inform you that this situation is likely to lead to disciplinary proceedings for very serious misconduct and, as the case may arise, national proceedings.

You are requested at least at this stage to co-operate in full with the Office's services by aborting <u>immediately</u> this electronic survey and by providing all necessary information as above <u>the latest by 19.02.2014.</u>

In the meantime, the Office will take all necessary steps to mitigate the damage.

Yours sincerely,

Benoît Battistelli

Central Staff Committee <be-41075@bigpulse.com>

Sent: 12 February 2014 07:01

To:

Subject: REFERENDUM amongst all EPO Staff on Mr Battistelli's "SOCIAL DEMOCRACY"

Dear

The Central Staff Committee needs to hear your opinion about the "social democracy" proposal of the President, and for this purpose has organised this REFERENDUM. It is important that everyone expresses his/her opinion.

This is <u>your</u> personal invitation to vote. All necessary precautions have been taken to ensure full confidentiality. **Please take a moment to answer the single question of the referendum**. The issues in a nutshell and the detailled proposal can be found further below.

Voting: To access the Poll and vote <u>CLICK HERE</u>.

Voting is open until Tuesday, February 18th at 16:00.

Considering the long period of time offered to take part in the referendum, you can **neither vote by proxy nor from a private email address**. If the above link does not work, copy and paste this link to your browser: https://www.bigpulse.com/rr?AhkDAPFOUvfDfrmt2GwShO6z4v3Z1Mb1Vv9eqA

Help: In case of any problems, send us an email

- The President intends to change the Codex to reorganise the Local and Central Staff Committees, and the role of staff representative and their nominees to statutory bodies. Aside from the disciplinary boards and promotion/selection boards, all other functions have to be carried out by elected staff representative, who can no longer delegate experts in a specific field. The mandate and prerogative of staff representatives is also to be changed.
- He also intends to abolish Art. 35(6)(b), and lay down that the President (no longer staff) decides how staff representatives are to be elected. For this purpose, he intends to introduce a new circular.
- Through another circular, he also intends to change the rules concerning the facilities afforded to the Staff Representation. One of the important points is that all union activities are forbidden on Staff Representation premises thus, also union consultation and coordination.

All planned changes of the Codex and both draft circulars can be found under this **link**.



To the Chairman of the CSC and members of the CSC

Mr J. Schaaf Room 326 Vienna European Patent Office 80298 Munich Germany

Office address: Bob-van-Benthem-Platz 1 80469 Munich Germany

www.epo.org

The President

Tel. +49 (0)89 2399 - 1000 Fax +49 (0)89 2399 - 2892 president@epo.org

Date: 1 4. 02. 14

Electronic referendum organised by the CSC via BigPulse

Dear Mr Schaaf,

I am writing to you in your capacity as Vice-Chairman of the Central Staff Committee with reference to a very serious incident which took place with regard to an electronic "referendum" organised by the CSC via an external company (BigPulse). On 12.02.2014 a mass e-mail was sent to all staff of the Office from the e-mail account be-41075@bigpulse.com inviting them to participate to an online "referendum on social democracry" (Annex).

We will analyse in due course whether this initiative complies, inter alia, with the applicable Guidelines for the protection of personal data in the EPO (especially Article 13), the relevant Communiqué No. 10 concerning the use of electronic communication and with the note to all staff dated 31.05.2013 limiting the number of recipients of electronic mails.

For the time being, the messages received so far by BigPulse are rather confusing and there is an urgent need to clarify the situation.

BigPulse is of the view that in the case at stake EPO is not directly their client and asks the Management of the Office to give them permission to forward a CIO's email to the CSC for comment. Given the nature of the CSC, which has no legal personality, the Office shall certainly not give permission to any third-party to act as an intermediary in a strictly internal matter raising very serious issues.

Since it appears from BigPulse's communication that the CSC is the client, you are hereby requested :

I have to inform you that this situation is likely to lead to disciplinary proceedings for very serious misconduct and, as the case may arise, national proceedings.

You are requested at least at this stage to co-operate in full with the Office's services by aborting <u>immediately</u> this electronic survey and by providing all necessary information as above <u>the latest by 19.02.2014.</u>

In the meantime, the Office will take all necessary steps to mitigate the damage.

Yours sincerely,

Benoît Battistelli

Central Staff Committee <be-41075@bigpulse.com>

Sent: 12 February 2014 07:01

To:

Subject: REFERENDUM amongst all EPO Staff on Mr Battistelli's "SOCIAL DEMOCRACY"

Dear

The Central Staff Committee needs to hear your opinion about the "social democracy" proposal of the President, and for this purpose has organised this REFERENDUM. It is important that everyone expresses his/her opinion.

This is <u>your</u> personal invitation to vote. All necessary precautions have been taken to ensure full confidentiality. **Please take a moment to answer the single question of the referendum**. The issues in a nutshell and the detailled proposal can be found further below.

Voting: To access the Poll and vote <u>CLICK HERE</u>.

Voting is open until Tuesday, February 18th at 16:00.

Considering the long period of time offered to take part in the referendum, you can **neither vote by proxy nor from a private email address**. If the above link does not work, copy and paste this link to your browser: https://www.bigpulse.com/rr?AhkDAPFOUvfDfrmt2GwShO6z4v3Z1Mb1Vv9eqA

Help: In case of any problems, send us an email

- The President intends to change the Codex to reorganise the Local and Central Staff Committees, and the role of staff representative and their nominees to statutory bodies. Aside from the disciplinary boards and promotion/selection boards, all other functions have to be carried out by elected staff representative, who can no longer delegate experts in a specific field. The mandate and prerogative of staff representatives is also to be changed.
- He also intends to abolish Art. 35(6)(b), and lay down that the President (no longer staff) decides how staff representatives are to be elected. For this purpose, he intends to introduce a new circular.
- Through another circular, he also intends to change the rules concerning the facilities afforded to the Staff Representation. One of the important points is that all union activities are forbidden on Staff Representation premises thus, also union consultation and coordination.

All planned changes of the Codex and both draft circulars can be found under this **link**.